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THE MOUNTS 
Community newsletter of Mt Wilson 
and Mt Irvine Sept 2019 Spring 
 
 

INTRODUCTION 
 

 
 

THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE MOUNT WILSON 

PROGRESS ASSOCIATION will be held on Saturday, 14 September 2019 at 

5.30pm in the Village Hall.  
 

The draft minutes for the 2018 AGM and the GM 2019 can be found on the Mount 
Wilson website under Mount Wilson Progress Association and then Administration 
and Projects. Should you wish to have a copy of these minutes with you at the 
meeting please print them and bring them along. 
 

Please come along and find out what is going on in the community and in our 
relationship with BMCC. We welcome your input into the discussion of general items. 
 

The Committee hopes you will join us for wine and cheese after the meeting. 
  

https://mtwilson.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=25c154501de7a0df270778f05&id=f45758c1cf&e=29459955dc
https://mtwilson.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=25c154501de7a0df270778f05&id=4e0c1c7ada&e=29459955dc
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REPORT FROM THE MWPA PRESIDENT 
 
Winter is a time for contemplation, and reading by a warm fire ï or this is what my 
city friends think. On the Mounts it is a time for pile burning, cutting back and tidying 
the garden, coping with snow and blackouts, and for thinking about the coming busy 
times of spring, summer and autumn. Many of us enjoy winter when we have 
virtually no visitors, but the Cathedral campground has continued to be busy. 
Unfortunately most of the fires are burning wood dragged out of the bush, or even 
green young trees chopped or pulled down. We are asking for the gate which 
prevents vehicle access to the central section of the campground to be properly 
repaired. 
 
In the gardens now, Spring has arrived with buds on trees and bulbs flaunting their 
flowers. Winter was reluctant to go as shown by the heavy snowfall in August (which 
Curly the dog quite enjoyed).  
 

 
 
We have been told by BMCC that the only support they can give us during the busy 
seasons is to provide extra portaloos. These are of course welcome and essential. 
But as we saw last autumn the number of visitors continues to increase so the public 
toilets are over used and dirty and rubbish continues to pile up not only beside the 
bins but also being just dropped everywhere along the roadside and in the bush. We 
need to think about whether we can (or want to) do anything about the impact of the 
visitors to our village. There is also the issue of the bush being used as a public 
toilet. 
 
We continue to play a waiting game about Bowens Creek Road and it seems as 
though we will not be getting a tower on Mt Tomah to improve the mobile phone 
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coverage. This is not only against what we were promised and what is needed but 
has the potential to be of great significance during the bush fire season. 
 
Many thanks to all of you for continuing to support all the various organisations that 
contribute so much to village life, including the members of the two Progress 
Associations who work tirelessly on your behalf. We have missed Peter Raines and 
his family during their long trek around Australia but in his absence much of the work 
has been competently carried out by Micah Fink. 
 

Alison Halliday 
 
 

MOUNT IRVINE PROGRESS ASSOCIATION 
 
Sadly, on the 22nd August, Ruth Scrivener, the last of the second generation of the 
pioneer families, passed away in Three Trees, Lithgow. We will miss her.  Ruth was 
always cheerful and friendly and made one feel welcomed and óspecialô.   
 
Her husband Bill left us two years ago and now their daughter Robyn and husband 
Mark Bancroft continue the traditions that Ruth and Bill and, prior to that, Charles 
Scrivener and his wife Edith, established. 
 
Unfortunately, there are no descendants of Basil and Julia Knight- Brown on the 
mountain, though they are regular visitors. 
 
Harold and Marjorie Morley are represented by Robyn and Allen Hyde, Paul Naylor, 
Pam and Geoff Naylor and the Kerridge family. 
 

Allen Hyde 
 
 

BOOK REVIEW: REMEMBERING CHILDHOOD READING 
 
The preferences of our reading as adults has 
its origins in the books we read as children. 
However, while this may be recognised as 
something very obvious, it is seldom that we 
re-visit those earliest books. Our first 
experience maybe when we suggest a book 
to a young relative or go searching for 
particular titles for a loved grandchild only to 
be shocked to find it is no longer in print. 
 
In Storytime Jane Sullivan tells about her 
experiences as a young reader, her favourite 
characters, the overwhelming attraction of 
some stories or episodes and just what is 
actually remembered of these formative 
books. In going back and re-reading she is 
interested in more than just nostalgia. She is 
attempting to determine whether what she 
remembered as so important then is still to be 



4 

found. In so doing she explores and refines various hypotheses about what she liked 
as a young reader.  
 
So where does this leave the reader? We may have grown up with similar stories 
and it is a joy to remember their power, but this book also shows us the gap between 
the child and the adult reader. Many of the books that Sullivan re-reads are regarded 
as classics or an essential part of the English canon of childrenôs books. So here is 
Alice exploring what happens when you chase a rabbit down a rabbit hole; Winnie-
the-Pooh is still enjoying his honey, and Enid Blyton still rules the childôs bookcase. 
There are unexpected books also. It was wonderful to read of someone else equally 
entranced by The Magic Pudding, the solitary Australian among this very English 
tradition, and she was also fortunate to have read the odd and entrancing 
Moomintroll stories; something I could only do as an adult. There are fourteen books 
or series revisited, and we range from the importance of secrets to the odd power of 
being scared, to the pull of places which only exist in books.  
 
Sullivan surrounds this re-reading experience with memories of herself as a child, 
her family life and the pain of being a solitary and shy person. It is hard to classify 
this book ïbut it is not alone as a category of a type of literary memoir. Its strengths 
lie in her openness about what she has forgotten, how she has misinterpreted and 
been oblivious to many things in these stories, and her real joy in opening these 
books again. Having grown up with the Billabong books leavened by my brotherôs 
Biggles books (what a strange mixture) I recommend Sullivanôs memoir of early 
reading to anyone who thinks they have left childhood books behind them. 
 

Alison Halliday 

 
BOWENS CREEK EMERGENCY VEHICLES ACCESS ROUTE: 
AN UPDATE 
 
Unfortunately, there have been no substantive developments in having this route 
restored for use by emergency services vehicles since our update in the June 
edition. 
 
Since our last update, we have engaged with Trish Doyle Member for the Blue 
Mountains to provide her with an updated briefing. We look to do this in respect of 
her two roles - as our local State Member and as the Shadow Minister for 
Emergency Services. 
 
We have also continued to liaise with the RFS to look for a more strategic 
perspective on the significance of this route for both the Blue Mountains and 
Hawkesbury Districts. 
 
As reported many times before, it is the cross-jurisdictional nature of this route, at 
local government, RFS and State electorates levels, which hampers this issue being 
seen in its broader context. Unlike these institutions, fire and weather events know 
no such boundaries and so we, and surrounding communities, continue to remain 
vulnerable. 
 

Elizabeth Montano, Executive Committee Member, Mt Wilson/Mt Irvine Rural Fire Brigade  
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YOUR RFS IN ACTION 
 
The Mt Wilson/Mt Irvine Rural Fire Brigade responded to various callouts since we 
last reported in The Mounts. These included: 
       * Various trees across roads in the local area due to high winds ï we cleared the 
         trees from the roads 
      * ósnow patrolô ï patrolling Bells Line of Rd during the recent weekend of snow 
      * Community First Responder call outs  
      * Investigation of a smoke sighting 
      * Clean up of an oil spill on Bells Line of Rd  
 
We also conducted several maintenance night events where we continued to 
prepare all our vehicles for the fire season (checking equipment and supplies), 
checking our PC and station first aid equipment and getting the Mt Wilson Station 
ready for the season. 
 
With winter, many RFB members are away from the Mounts more than usual. As 
such, concerted efforts are made to ensure that we have minimum level of coverage 
by senior RFB Members as well as members generally. So, availability records are 
kept and senior officers assigned to be on call at specific times.  
 
While this means we are stretched (we could always do with more members!), this 
forward planning helps to keep us as effective and efficient as we can be. 
 

 

KOMBI KLUB AT CATHEDRAL RESERVE 
 

 
 
The annual outing to Mount Wilson by the Australian Split Window Kombi Klub made 
for an unusual sight in Cathedral Reserve in late August. About 40 of the mostly 
antique if not formally vintage Kombis in a big range of colours and conditions 
appeared on a sunny Sunday morning. They had gathered at McGraths Hill, driven 
up the Bells Line of Road with a few sight-seeing stops along the way and into Mt 
Wilson.  
 

Simon Barnfield (left) said the Klub (as they spell it) started in 1992 
with members enjoying getting their old vans out for a run and 
catching up with friends. One of the drivers missed the barbeque and 
lunch when deciding discretion is the better part of valour. He arrived 
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at the Reserve realising the starter motor was no longer working, stayed a short time 
and headed home for safetyôs sake.  
 

 
 

Richard Prentice 

 
 

MT TOMAH TELSTRA BLACK SPOT TOWER 
 
This is an update on behalf of the Mt Wilson/ Mt Irvine Rural Fire Brigade  
 
Telstra has advised the Mt Tomah Black Spot Tower is not proceeding due to its 
inability to find an appropriate site. This is despite representation made by Susan 
Templeman, MP for Macquarie, BMCCôs support on the potential DA requirements 
and that the three sites known, all owned by government- either BMCC or State 
Government.  
 
Along with our RF Brigade specific telecommunications issues, this matter is being 
taken up with the RFS, particularly through its current telecommunications review. 
 
As advised by the RFS District Office, this issue has been put on the agenda for the 
next Local Emergency Management Committee meeting on 27 August. To assist the 
Committee in understanding the implications of this Telstra decision, we have sent 
the Committee an advice which sets out our concerns both in respect of emergency 
communications with the communities and the impact that poor to non-existent 
mobile phone reception has on our Brigadeôs ability to operate effectively in 
emergency situations and even in our general work (when RFS radio is often patchy 
due to our topography). At the time of writing we are not aware of the outcome of the 
Committeeôs discussion.  


